STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

4601 N Monroe Street * Spokane, Washington 99205-1295 ¢ (509)329-3400

January 23, 2013

Mr. Kevin Rasler

President and General Manager
Inland Empire Paper Company
3320 N. Argonne Road
Spokane, WA 99212

RE: Inspection of Wastewater Treatment Facilities, NPDES Permit No. WA-0000825

Dear Mr. Rasler:

I have enclosed the NPDES inspection report for my site visit on September 21, 2012. I
apologize for the delay in finalizing this report. Based on the inspection, I have rated your
facility in compliance with the terms and conditions of your recently re-issued NPDES permit.

I noted a couple of items requiring your attention. For metals monitoring data, we need non-
detectable values reported as < 'actual detection level' (i.e. <2) rather than using the qualifier
‘ND’. Our permit monitoring database requires us to enter a numeric value for the non-
detectable level.

Secondly, we are still awaiting a revised operations and maintenance manual based on comments
we made on the original submittal earlier in the year. I understand you will have the changes
made by the end of January. If you have any questions on the preparation of the O&M manual,
please let me know

I wish to thank Doug Krapas and Chris Avert for their assistance during the inspection. Please
review the report and if you have any questions, please feel free to call me at (509) 329-3500.

Sincerely,

| \_~

Pat Hallinan
Water Quality Section
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